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PETITION TQ THE TOWN
COUNCIL
To the Honorabie Town Council of the Town of
Bristol: The vndersigned hereby respecifully

DATE RECEIVED requested of your Honorable Body that:

Stone Harbour Condominiums requests a safety review of the egress from
343 Thames St. Residents have difficulty seeing oncoming vehicles,
especially those traveling north, when large SUVs or trucks are parked
adjacent to the curb cut. The same condition exists on the south side.

We have a convex traffic mirror to assist drivers. While there have been no
reported accidents, we proactively ask the appropriate Town department to
assess options to minimize potential accidents.

There are 12 foot striped no-parking markings on each side of the curb cut.
Extending that no-parking area by 6 feet would help the sight lines and
might not impact the Thames Sireet parking. ( Since on-street parking is
not stripped, it is difficult to determine the impact.)

Please see the attached photos




We also request no-parking buffer zones at the entrance/exit to our parking
lot at 345 Thames. Presently, vehicles can park up to the driveway.
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PLEASE NOTE:

Please ensure that your petition is submitied
by 4:00 PM, two (2) Wednesdays before the
Town Council meeting scheduled for

in order o be included on the docket. Ac-
cording to Council policy, petitions cannot
be addressed wnless recommendations, if
needed, from the relevant depariments are
received before the Council meeting



Addendum

conditions when trying to exit 345 Thames.

Photo taken July 2, 2025, showing




Begin forwarded message:

Frosm .
Date: Julv 9, 2025 at 1:29:28 PM EDT
T . o

Subject: Photo Driveway

Hello Howard,

I'm relieved that we are seeking advice regarding exiting our parking lot safely..
it's a challenge to exit often.

I've included photos of cars | often see parked making it very difficult to exit.

In addition to that, my son sometimes visits independence Park and he crosses our
driveway praying that it is safe, especially when cars aré parked asin the photo leaving a
slowly moving wheelchair or anyone crossing difficult to see.

As always, thank you for your caring all your hard work.

Joyce Holland
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TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

Melissa Cordeiro, Town Clerk

10 Court Street

Bristol, RI 02809

Tel. 401-253-7000

Fax. 401-253-2647
Email:Mcordeiro@bristolri.gov

MEMORANDUM

TO: Steven Contente
TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

FROM: Melissa Cordeiro
TOWN CLERK
DATE: July 3, 2025
RE: Howard Sutton, President, Stone Harbour Condominium

Association, 345 Thames Street, requests an
extension of the current no parking area on the
South entrance by 6 feet on each side of the egress
and a no parking buffer zone at the North entrance
on Thames Street

May we please have your recommendation or the recommendation
of the department head you deem appropriate in order for the
Council to review the request at the Town Council Meeting to
be held on July 23, 2025.

All items for this docket must be received in the Clerk’s
office by Wednesday, July 16, 2025. All and any items
received after the deadline will be held until the next
council agenda.

Thank you for your cooperation and prompt reply.

Attachments



